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Response to State Water Resources Control Board Curtailment Notice of
June 12, 2015

"In addition to the Byron-Bethany Irrigation District (BBID) suffering back to back years
of “zero water supply” from the Bureau of Reclamation for BBID’s Central Valley Project
Service Area, the State Water Resources Control Board’s (SWRCB) curtailment notice
received today will have a devastating impact on the remaining customers of BBID,
which holds water rights dating from over a century ago. As a steward of our great
state’s resources, we understand the seriousness of the historic drought that is affecting
California. However, this curtailment order will be extremely destructive to the
customers we serve including nearly 160 farmers, 15,000 residents of the Mountain
House community, and the energy projects in the area, all of which are essential to our
community’s vitality.

The additional loss of water will destroy thousands of acres of crops and eliminate
thousands of jobs, which will likely result in the irreparable loss of vibrant communities.
Without water, our area will lose nearly 10,000 acres of almonds, cherries, sweet corn,
grapes, tomatoes, walnuts, alfalfa and more. By this action, the SWRCB is taking away
our ability to provide our customers with a safe, reliable water supply — a resource
essential to life; particularly to the agricultural communities we serve.

In order to protect our customers and the crops in our service area, we will pursue relief
from the SWRCB'’s curtailment notice in Superior Court. We will vigorously defend our
rights and will insist on due process and full consideration of factors that have not been
adequately taken into account. We are optimistic that the Court will uphold our
Constitutional rights, and the restriction on our diversion of water will be lifted before it
has had a shattering impact on the communities we serve.”

Rick Gilmore, General Manager
Byron-Bethany Irrigation District

Byron-Bethany Irrigation District (BBID) is a multi-county special district serving parts of
Alameda, Contra Costa, and San Joaquin Counties. The District serves a total area of 47 miles
and 30,000 acres. For additional media information, contact Erin Gilhuly at 760.641.0739 or via
email at erin@cvstrat.com.
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